[bookmark: _GoBack] MINUTES OF MEETING OF CHUTE FOREST PARISH COUNCIL
7.30pm MARCH 19TH 2015
Chute Village Hall


1. To record any apologies for absence.

Cllr Wallbank (Annual Holiday)
Cllr Pike (Business Commitments)
Cllr Howard (Wiltshire Council)

The meeting was chaired by Cllr Close

2. Declaration of Interest in Items on the Agenda–(Model Parish Code of Conduct 2007).  To receive any Declarations of Interest on any agenda item to be discussed.

No declarations received

3. General Public – Questions.

A member of the public arrived at 7.55pm and raised concerns that loose dogs are still roaming in Chute Forest and indiscriminate fouling on other people’s property.
 The clerk explained that this was not a council issue but was a matter for the police if anyone was bitten.
Cllr Close advised that there was an article in the Chronicle regarding loose dogs and that he would speak to the dog’s owners.

4. Minutes of Previous Meetings:
To approve and sign, as a correct record the minutes of the January 15th 2015 
The minutes were agreed as a true record and Proposed by Cllr Geraghty and
Seconded by Cllr Cherrington

5. Matters arising – For information only.

No matters arising

6. Exchange of Information, to include

Reports from Wilts County Councillor and Wiltshire Constabulary 

Wiltshire Police= Report from WPCSO Downham –

WPCSO Downham advised that no reports of any crime in the Chutes had been received since November 2014.
   She explained that she had been absent due to an injury.
Temporary Beat Manager Becks Lannane was now covering Tidworth supported by two Military Police Officers. A new PCSO is starting at the end of March (Natalie Cleve) to cover the Tidworth area.
A new form of communication is due to start via community messaging. 
The web site is www.wiltshire.police.uk/information/community-messaging. Neighbourhood watch reports may go out via this website in the future.


Report from Wiltshire -Council Cllr Charles Howard

Two major pieces of work have now been completed by Wiltshire Council:
1. The Core Strategy was approved on 20th January. The final document, which will be used as the basis for all planning decisions in the County up to 2026 is being finalised and should be available for viewing later this month. Meanwhile if anyone wants information, I would be happy to provide it on request.
2. The Budget for 2015-16 was approved by the Council on 24th February. No increase in the Wiltshire Council element for the fifth year in succession, but a 1.99% increase in the Police and in the Fire and Rescue precepts.
Garden Waste
Unfortunately it has become necessary to make a charge for collection of garden waste in the green bins. This had not been planned until recently, but became unavoidable due to a larger than expected cut in central government funding. The charge will be £40 for the coming year, equivalent to 77 pence a week...

Council Tax Bills Online
Arrangements have been made for Council Tax bills to be issued online, and details of how to set up the arrangements will be included with Council Tax demands which are being sent out about now. The bills will be raised through a Dotpost account, and once set up the Council will use the system to issue other documents, not just Council Tax bills.
Use of this service will save the Council money and increase efficiency, and residents are urged to sign up to it.

 The following two documents were on the agenda for the Tidworth Area Board on 9th March:

a. An update on the Army Basing Plan. See appendix 1

b. Information about Wiltshire Savings and Loans. See Appendix 
.
7. Correspondence - As received and if necessary held at the clerk’s office.

Request from Colonel Denny for monetary support for TCAB.

8. Finance – 

Accept current liquidity statement and bank reconciliation as at March 19th 2015
This was accepted and proposed by Cllr Geraghty and seconded by Cllr Cherrington.

Approve Expenditure

8.1 Payment of Clerks Salary and Expenses January –March 2015  
Salary Net £261.84 Expenses £62.00

8.2 Payment to HMRC January – March 2015 £65.44

8.3 Grant to Chute Parochial Church £40

8.4 Grant to Chute Village Hall £100

The above payments were approved and proposed by Cllr Cherrington and seconded by Cllr Close.
	
9. Planning.-To receive, consider and comment on Planning Applications as received from Wiltshire Council. 

No planning applications received

Note Wiltshire Council approval of 14/12095/LBC Hazel Cottage Hatchett Hill  Lower Chute Andover  SP11 9DU -Replacement side extension

10. Footpaths - To receive a report and consider any necessary action.

No issues to report

11. Village Hall -	To receive a report and consider any necessary action.

The Clerk updated that the Village Hall had had a reasonable year through fund raising and a recent grant from Tidworth Area Board had gone towards a new dishwasher. The exterior timberwork and decorating was still outstanding. 

12. Roads -To receive a report and consider any necessary action.

The Clerk updated that the grips had been cleared and the road sweeper swept the roads on March 18th.
Cllr Cherrington advised that fly tipping had taken place on the road between Chute Forest and Biddesden in the woods on the Guinness Estate. The clerk to advise Nick Bancroft.

13. King George Playing Field – To receive a report and consider any action. 

The Clerk distributed the year to date accounts and updated that the pavilion works were complete with the exception of exterior painting. The dangerous tree has now been felled and the moles removed. The Chute football team had now disbanded, but youth teams would hire the field for both Saturday and Sunday matches next season. 

14. Time Credits

The Clerk advised that she had a meeting with Steve Upton from the Time Credits Scheme. This scheme was to acknowledge the amount of voluntary work that was carried out in Parish’s and a time credit would be issued for every hour spent. These credits could then be used at various venues. She advised that she had signed the village up for the scheme and would advertise it in the Chute Chronicle with an explanation and encourage people to come forward to register for the scheme.

15. Casual Vacancy interest

The Clerk advised that two expressions of interest had been received and both applicants had a wealth of knowledge to offer as Parish Councillors. It was agreed that this made a very difficult decision as both applicants would make excellent councillors.
A vote was taken and Andrew Gay was proposed and seconded by all.
The clerk will post the formal notification on the notice boards to advise parishioners that an election is required if requested by 10 parishioners who will need to contact Wiltshire Council within 14 days.

The meeting was adjourned at 7.55pm to allow a member of the public to speak. See agenda item 3.

16. Any Other Business

Cllr Close noted that it was Cllr Cherrington’ s last meeting due to his retirement. 

Cllr Cherrington updated that he moved to the village in 1959 when Chute Forest held a Parish meeting annually. The chairman then presented the villages activities. Major Mead who was the then Chairman had considerable trouble with the Straddle School and 3-4 people from the school went to the annual meeting held at the old village hall to complain. In view of problems he resigned and Rowan was appointed Chairman although this was the first he knew of it!
 The parish meeting continued for 3-4 years until a lady called Barbara Hassler moved into the village and decided that democracy was not reigning so a Parish Council was formed to which Rowan has been a member ever since enjoying nearly 50 years of unbroken service.
Cllr Cherrington explained that he had enjoyed his time and felt that this was an excellent council and had some very good Clerks including the present one.

Cllr Close thanked Cllr Cherrington and stated that the village has benefited hugely from his wisdom and correcting people when necessary in a positive manner.
Cllr Geraghty thanked Cllr Cherrington and explained that he had learnt a lot from him

The Clerk advised that Cllr Pike proposed to stand down as Chairman next year due to increasing business commitments.

No further business was raised and the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.14pm.

The date of the next meeting 2015 is May 14th
The date of the joint annual Parish Meeting is April 14th 2015
Signed By	Page 1

